
RCW 50A.45.050  Liens.  The claim of the employment security 
department for any premiums, interest, or penalties not paid when due, 
shall be a lien prior to all other liens or claims and on a parity 
with prior tax liens against all property and rights to property, 
whether real or personal, belonging to the employer. In order to avail 
itself of the lien hereby created, the department shall file with any 
county auditor where property of the employer is located a statement 
and claim of lien specifying the amount of delinquent premiums, 
interest, and penalties claimed by the department. From the time of 
filing for record, the amount required to be paid shall constitute a 
lien upon all property and rights to property, whether real or 
personal, in the county, owned by the employer or acquired by him or 
her. The lien shall not be valid against any purchaser, holder of a 
security interest, mechanic's lien, or judgment lien creditor until 
notice thereof has been filed with the county auditor. This lien shall 
be separate and apart from, and in addition to, any other lien or 
claim created by, or provided for in, this title. When any such notice 
of lien has been so filed, the commissioner may release the same by 
filing a certificate of release when it shall appear that the amount 
of delinquent premiums, interest, and penalties have been paid, or 
when such assurance of payment shall be made as the commissioner may 
deem to be adequate. Fees for filing and releasing the lien provided 
herein may be charged to the employer and may be collected from the 
employer utilizing the remedies provided in this title for the 
collection of premiums.  [2019 c 13 § 26; 2017 3rd sp.s. c 5 § 56. 
Formerly RCW 50A.04.165.]
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